
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
Ministry of Shipping Road Transport & Highways 

(Department of Road Transport & Highways) 
 

                                                                            Transport Bhawan, 
                                                                         1, Parliament Street, 

                                                                              New Delhi-110001 
No.RT-11036/1/07-MVL                                                         Dated:22nd March,2007. 
 

To: 

 The Transport Secretaries/Commissioners,       
 all States/U.Ts. except Maharashtra, Gujarat & Tamilnadu.  

 The Secretary (Home Transport)       
 Govt. of Maharashtra, Gujarat & Tamilnadu. 

 

Sub : -  Non-compliance of components prescribed under CMVR. 

Sir, 

1. It has been brought to the notice of this Department by All India Road Network 
Users Association, Mumbai that a number of motor vehicles specially, medium 
and heavy transport vehicles are plying on the roads without conforming to the 
requirements of Central Motor Vehicles Rules -1989 such as Rear Marking Plate, 
Rear View Mirror, Spray Suppression Systems and Warning Triangles etc. 

2. A number of requirements under CMVR have been made to ensure safety of the 
vehicles as well as other road users. It is therefore, necessary that the 
Registering Authority should, at the time of registering a motor vehicle, ensure 
that the vehicle meets all the requirements under CMVR. 

3. You are requested to advise, appropriately, to the registering Authority in your 
States/UTs. 

 
 

                                                                                     Yours faithfully, 
                                                                                               Sd/- 

                                                                                       (Ramu Gupta) 
                                                 Under Secretary to the Government of India 

                                                                                      Tele: 23717367.  
 


